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.Letter from Session Clerk  

Whilst we have been observing ñlockdownñ procedures this does 
not mean that the church is grinding to a halt - far from it. A number 
of the groups set up by the Kirk Session have continued to meet, 
particularly the One World Committee and the Communications 
Committee who have both been meeting via ñ Zoom ñ and bringing 
forward recommendations for the Session to discuss. The Pastoral 
Visiting team has co-opted several more volunteers to assist them 
in their response to not only the needs of the congregation but also 
to the needs of the community. These three groups really are 
demonstrating faith in action. 

A small group has been set up to look at the Covid19 Reopening of 
Church Buildings Guidance given by The Church of Scotland and to 
decide how to put this into operation. The guidance documents are 
amended on a weekly basis by The Church of Scotland which 
initially necessitated a weekly meeting of our group on a Sunday 
evening via ñZoomò. At present the group meets as required and 
any conclusions reached in respect of the document are referred to 
the Kirk Session for discussion, and for them to make any 
necessary decision. 

The Kirk Session continues to meet via ñZoomñ on a monthly basis. 
Not everyone likes meeting via ñZoomò, most much preferring face 
to face contact. However we are in difficult and challenging times 
and we must make use of whatever means we have at our disposal 
to continue the work of the church  

Our Youth organisations - namely the Boysô Brigade and the Girlsô 
Brigade - have shown an increase in numbers over the past year, 
which is great. However the staffing situation in both organisations 
is at a critical level and they require more staff.  CAN YOU HELP?  
If so contact The Cornerstone (01505 862583) where your details 
will be taken and the appropriate leader informed. 

In these difficult and trying times the church will always be here for 
you.  

As we approach Advent I hope you have a joyful and peaceful 
Christmas. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Douglas Hope 
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My Dear Friends, 
 
Once again I find myself writing to you as I prepare for another significant season in the Church 
Year - that of Advent and Christmas. It seems almost unbelievable to think that this pandemic, 
which has affected and curtailed our way of life, has been with us for nearly 10 months. As a 
Church family we have journeyed together through Spring, Summer and Autumn and although 
different to previous years we have celebrated Easter, Harvest, and Remembrance in our online 
services. 
 

Now we face winter with dark nights and long days. But usually into this Season comes the 
uplifting light of the Christmas Festivities. However, taking into account our current situation and 
now we are in Tier 4 of the Scottish Government restrictions, I am preparing for a different kind of 
Christmas this year as most of our usual Advent events and social activities will not be allowed to 
take place.  
 

While we may not be allowed to sing Carols at indoor or outdoor events we can sing them in the 
safety and comfort of our own homes, and we do have a number of pre-recorded Carols which 
will be used in our online services. I am also hoping that the Praise Band may be able to remotely 
record something that we can sing along to as part of our Advent Worship. 
 

Christmas may be different this year, but it is definitely not cancelled and perhaps this is the 
opportunity for us to strip back all the commercialism and put CHRIST back into CHRISTMAS. To 
make the Christ child - Godôs gift to us - our focus of attention, not the food or the parties or the 
presents.  
 

One of my favourite carols is ñStill the night, holy the nightò written in 1816 by a young priest, 
Joseph Mohr, in Austria and originally composed as a poem. The story is told that Joseph Mohr, 
discovering that the church organ had been badly damaged by flood water, asked his friend 
Franz Grubber to compose a tune to accompany the poem which could be played on the guitar 
and sung at the Christmas Eve service. The carol Silent Night, Holy Night was the result, and 
this Carol has since been translated into over 300 languages and is sung all over the world. 
 

This is the Carol that is reported to have started the unofficial ceasefire on the Western Front on 
Christmas Eve 1914. Although the words being sung in the trenches by the German Soldiers - 
ñStille Nachtò - were not familiar the tune was and soon the British soldiers were singing along in 
English.  
 

Slowly the soldiers from both Nations came out of their trenches, shook hands, conversed, 
exchanged small gifts and even played a game of football before returning to their foxholes - and 
the fighting recommenced.  Yet for those few tranquil hours that Christmas Eve back in 1914 
peace and joy reigned in the killing fields. 
 

This year we may be limited as to who we can spend Christmas with or how we celebrate it but, 
as this Carol reminds us, on that first Christmas two thousand years ago it was only Mary and 
Joseph who welcomed into the world the newborn Prince of Peace. 

They were visited by some Shepherds who, having been informed by a choir of heavenly angels 
ñNot to be afraidò, made their way to the stable to bow down and worship the infant and the 
Redeemer of the World. 

 

 

 

Pastoral Letter  
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 This year our Advent symbol is a candle which reminds us of John Chapter 1 verses 3- 5: 

ñThe Word was the source of life, and this brought light to mankind. 

The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has never put it outò. 

The final verse of Still the Night reads ï  

ñStill the night, holy the night! 

Son of God, O how bright 

Love is smiling from they face! 

Strikes for us now the hour of grace, 

Saviour, since thou art born! 

Saviour, since thou art born!ò 

 

Let Christôs love shine in your homes and in your hearts this Advent as we prepare to give Him 
room in our lives this Christmas. 

Keep safe, keep well and keep connected. 

Together Everyone Achieves More.  

God Bless 

Yvonne 

Minister Rev. Yvonne Smith  
07540 592937  
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Foodbank at Christmas 
 
Donations can be made on December 5

th 
and 6

th
, 

2-4 pm. 
 

As Christmas approaches, despite the 
uncertainty of how many we shall be allowed to 
sit around the table, many of you are no doubt 
thinking about what to order for Christmas 
dinner.  Sadly the families who rely on support 
from the Renfrewshire Foodbank will not have 
that luxury of choice. 
 

As a Church we can help support these families 
through the Foodbank by donating food suitable 
for a Christmas Dinner :-  
 

Main course - tins of meat, vegetable and 
potatoes; Dessert - Christmas puddings (without 
alcohol), tins of fruit and custard. Treats ï box of 
After Eights, Celebrations or similar. 
 

If you wish to donate to the Foodbank, The 
Cornerstone will be open on Saturday 5

th
 and  

Sunday 6
th
 December from 2pm to 4 pm. Or if 

you are attending the morning service on the  
6
th
 December you may leave your donation at 

this time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Christian Aid 

Bishopton Christian Aid : Hand-delivery of 
Christmas Cards in Bishopton & Erskine 

Each year the Bishopton Christian Aid Group 
organises the Hand-delivery of Christmas Cards 
in Bishopton (including Dargavel) and Erskine.  

We would like to thank our merry band of 
volunteers who deliver the cards each year. 

Unfortunately, due to the Pandemic, we are 
restricting collection to one week to allow 

deliverers almost two weeks to deliver the cards 
in a Covid aware manner. 

Cards will be specially stamped and delivered for 
a minimum donation of 25p each. 

Cards may be deposited in special boxes at the 
following locations : 

The Co-op & KeyStore, Greenock Rd, 
and Sainsbury's Local Dargavel from Monday 
7th December until Noon on Sunday 13th 
December 

Avalon Hair & Beauty, Station Rd from Monday 
7th December until Noon on Saturday 12th 
December 

This year, there will be NO collection at the 
Church but small quantities of cards may be 
posted through The Cornerstone letter box 
until noon on Sunday 13th December. 
 

To ensure speedy delivery, please print clearly 
the name and FULL ADDRESS. 

Help make it Christmas in the Developing 
World 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Symbols 

This year's Christmas Symbol has been 
prepared and will be delivered by church elders. 
If you wish to obtain further copies of the symbol 
for family or friends these can be collected from 
The Cornerstone on Saturday 5th December and 
Sunday 6th December between 2pm and 4pm. 

 
 

 

 

News 
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Pastoral Letter Notices 

 

 

Boysô Brigade  

1
st
 Bishopton BB have been meeting weekly 

online. Thanks to an offer from the Zoom app 
youth organisations (with a valid organisational 
e-mail!) get unrestricted time online, which has 
been a great help. The programme ideas and 
support from the national BB are, I have to say, 
excellent. 

We have slightly later start times and shorter 
sessions which helps with the younger boysô 
concentration. Company Section get a full hour. 

The Anchors and Juniors have been taking part 
in craft sessions, making their own play dough 
(thanks to parents helping out in the kitchen) 
and short guessing games, quizzes and other 
activities. 

The Company Section have been trying their 
hands at card tricks, making mug cakes (again 
thanks to one or two parents helping out in the 
kitchen) and even a wee bit of origami. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We all miss the interaction that comes with face 
to face activities, but I think the Boys secretly 
quite like not having to clean their shoes for 
uniform inspection! 

Steven Henderson 

Captain 

 

Girls' Brigade  

We continue to meet on Zoom - which keeps us 
leaders on our toes, trying to be inventive! 

Our virtual Halloween party was a success and 
kept up the tradition of all joining together.  

Action songs/dances, halloween bingo and 
ñbring me...ò kept everyone on there toes! 

Before the party we dropped off folders for all 
the girls with their well earned badges from last 
session, halloween bingo card, halloween mask 
and a sweetie goody bag. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One special badge delivered was to Sarah 
England who received her Brigader Brooch - 
the result of 5 years hard work in the Brigader 
section (she has been in the company since 
P1), and the second highest award in Girls' 
Brigade. Sarah was also presented with a bible 
from The Kirk Session on recognition of this 
achievement. This presentation took place, 
socially distanced, after Sarah had laid the 
wreath from The Girls' Brigade for 
Remembrance Sunday. As you can see from 
the photograph and video of the service it was 
extremely wet and windy. Not the best way to 
mark this occasion but delighted that we were 
able to do it in some form.  

Jill Morrison 

GB Captain 
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Pastoral Visiting Team 
 
We are continuing to support the community and 
were delighted to receive gift donations recently 
from two sources. 

A national charity aHuG gifted us 30 scarves.  
These scarfs are knitted by volunteers and 
normally distributed to local hospitals, offering a 
comforting warmth.  Sadly hospitals are unable 
to accept these at present due to strict Covid 
guidelines.  These scarves which had been 
laundered, packaged and left lying as required, 
were distributed throughout our community and 
we hope they brought pleasure to those who 
received them. 

 

 

The Bishopton Coop nominated us to receive 15 
ñgoodieñ boxes.  These were distributed to 
people who thoroughly enjoyed the abundance 
of sweet treats contained within.                                                  

Should anyone wish a friendly chat or know of 
someone who may wish a call, please contact 
The Cornerstone on 01505 862583.  This is an 
answering machine but messages are listened to 
regularly and passed to the relevant person. 

 
Gill McHattie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News conté. Facebook  
 

As many will already be aware Bishopton 
Parish Church has a Facebook page. This is 
regularly updated with posts giving information 
on Church and community matters such as the 
video and audio recordings of Sunday 
Services, Church support to the community, 
Youth Organisations, relevant points of 
interest from Church of Scotland and 
presbytery, local community information and 
any other relevant information. 

Until now this has been updated by Steven 
Henderson on his own, but as Steven now 
moves on to his studies for the ministry we 
have had to review how our church would 
continue updates to the wide audience which 
Facebook allows us to access.  

Currently the Communications Committee has 
persons able to operate Facebook and others 
who can support by providing information, and 
co-ordinating any post required thereby 
spreading the workload whilst offering some 
checking facility. 

So, anyone wishing to place information via a 
post on our Facebook page should submit the 
information in a format suitable for posting to :- 

Krystyna Heaton 

e-mail : krystyna.heaton@ntlworld.com. 

 

As we move through Covid restrictions 
technology will become more and more a 
regular part of our church operations so if you 
are interested in helping out on this front and 
making a valuable contribution to our church 
please contact me for further information. 

Jack Watson 

john.watson020@btinternet.com 

Tel: 01505 862943 
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Pastoral Letter Notices 

 

 

Property 

The Church continues to be ñlocked downò 
other than for the weekly on-line service 
recording. We are now using the new 
Panasonic camcorder for this with the 
camcorder files being used for editing and 
creating the final recording.  

The camcorder is also now being experimented 
with at The Cornerstone, and we hope to be in 
a position by the end of the month to reliably 
(fingers crossed) record the short Sunday 
services. These will not however be made 
available on the web site until the necessary 
approval from the Congregation has been 
sought and agreed. 

The stairlift was installed early in October and 
handed over later in the month. Training of 
Church Officers and others likely to be in 
charge of the lift will be undertaken when it 
becomes clear that the Church will be being 
opened for public worship again. 

Finally, the Church Extension Hall has become 
a joiners workshop, as the Property volunteers 
work diligently to build a Stable Scene for 
Advent. This will be located at The Cornerstone 
and will hopefully be a major attraction! 

The Cornerstone 

The Cornerstone is now in use during the week 
for Bishopton Out-of School Care. The logistics 
of working out access routes and segregations 
has been very effectively done by the Halls 
Team. 

The Building Standards application for extra 
storage has been withdrawn and instead we 
are moving forward with a much simpler 
proposal led by Stewart Campbell.  

The short Sunday Services at The Cornerstone 
have now commenced. As mentioned above, 
audio and video recordings are being made 
and, subject to approval, will eventually be 
made available on the Church website. 

Volunteers 

My sincere thanks to the Team, who have just 
got on and made it happen! 

Ian M Earnshaw  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One World Committee 

The world is waiting and longing. Waiting and 
longing for the end of this evil pandemic and, 
with the advent of the first Covid vaccine 
coming around the end of December, the 
longing and waiting is also there for us as we 
look forward to Christmas and the coming of 
the Christ Child. 

The scientists are giving us their wonderful gifts 
of skills and ingenuity, our exhausted health 
care staff continue to devote their efforts and 
risk their lives for us and at the same time, our 
social care and voluntary services have 
expanded to meet the vast void of need.  Our 
gift to each other should be to be kinder and 
more tolerant as stresses rise and we all have 
to face the threats of lockdown, social and work 
restrictions and fears for our own health and 
lives.   
We have Hope. 

By clinging to hope for the future that Christmas 
brings and believing that there will be 
improvements for us all as we head into and 
through 2021, we will get there. 

Sadly this Advent we will not be able to make 
the collections we have had for Shelter, an 
organisation we, as a parish, have supported 
for many years. If you feel you would want to 
continue to support Shelter in your giving, 
please make your donation directly to Shelter, 
Scotland. 

Please contact  

Shelter atéé..      
scotland.shelter.org.uk  or telephone 0300 

330 1234 or post to Shelter Scotland, South 

Charlotte Street, Edinburgh, EH2 4AW 

Bill Doak 
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.ŀǇǘƛǎƳǎΣ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜǎΣ CǳƴŜǊŀƭǎ 
  

    

Funerals :  ñJesus said I am the Resurrection and the Lifeò 

 

27
th
 October : Mary Epps ï Woodside Crematorium 

20
th
 November :  Mr. Frank Inglis - Clydebank Crematorium  

Please can I ask you to remember in your prayers all those who have been bereaved at this time 
when restrictions limit funeral service numbers to immediate family and are constrained in format.  

I plan to have a memorial service at a future date for all in our Parish and Community who have lost 
loved ones during the period of the Pandemic. 

 

Advent On-Line Services 
 
Date            Theme                Special focus  
 
29
th
 November   Hope     Celebration of Online Communion (please ensure             

          you have wine/ juice/ bread ready).  
 
6
th
 December   Peace    Family All Age Service  

 
 
13
th
 December   Joy  

 
 
20
th
 December   Love    Nativity online :  ñThe Greatest Giftò 

 
 
24
th
 December      Christmas Eve Carol Service. This service will be available online from  

      5pm in order to allow families to watch at a time suitable to them during  
      the evening ï or beyond. 

 
25
th
 December      11am Christmas Zoom gathering ï An Invitation to join via the Website  

      for our virtual Christmas morning gathering. This will be an opportunity for 
      children and grown-ups  to show their presents, wish each other a Happy 
      Christmas, and may even sing a few Christmas Carols. 

 
Invitation will go out on the Website on 23

rd
 December  

Zoom Meeting ID 520 575 4114 and Password = Christmas. 
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YOUR FUNERAL DIRECTORS - 

At your time of need our caring and  

professional staff are here to listen  

and advise you 24 hours a day, 7days 
a week.  

Funeral Pre payment plans and 
monumental masonry available. 

For immediate personal attention,  

please contact: 

J & W Goudie 

10 -12 Maxwellton Street, Paisley  

0141 889 5285 

Walter Johnston & Son 

14 Fulbar Street, Renfrew 

0141 886 4256 

Beaton Bros 

24 hour 7 day service 

Please call 0141 812 4422 

https://beatonbrothers.co.uk/ 

Reflections @ The Cornerstone ï 

Now that we are in Tier 4 restrictions these services will be suspended until we go back into 
Tier 3 or below after 11th December. 

These Reflective Services are approximately 25-30 minutes in duration and although there is 
no singing allowed music /hymns are played as part of the service. 

Face coverings should be worn by those who attend and be kept on while in The Corner-
stone building as well as observing hand hygiene and social distancing.  

These regulations may sound very harsh and restrictive but they are in place to keep us safe 
during this Pandemic and allow us to have an in-person service which can for some people 
be a lifeline and an opportunity to connect in a way that the online service cannot.  

Due to the social distancing regulations we can only accommodate 24 individuals at these in
-person services and in order to ensure that those who wish to attend are given that oppor-
tunity, and for us to comply with Track and Protect, we have adopted a telephone booking 
system via The Cornerstone office (01505 862 583) on a Tuesday and Thursday morning. 
Please call and speak to Ruby to book your place or for more information call me at the 
Manse - 01505 862161.   

 

 


